
 

 

United States Department of the Interior 
OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY 

Washington, DC 20240 

JUN 1 7 2022 

Dear Tribal Leader: 

The Office of Assistant Secretary - Indian Affairs, Office of Facilities, Property, and Safety Management seeks 
Tribal and stakeholder input to update the March 2007, School Facilities Design Handbook. The primary goals 
of that handbook, and the School Facilities Space Templates, were to design facilities reflecting the importance 
of cultural expression; equality of educational environment among schools; sustainable design by incorporating 
the U.S. Green Building Council's Leadership in Energy and Environmental Design (LEED) program; and 
standardizing individual spaces without dictating building aesthetics. 

Fifteen years later, we recognize we can improve our approach, while maintaining the original goals to ensure 
modern, high-quality, and safe educational facilities that are culturally adaptive and in keeping with national 
codes and standards, and while also allowing for flexibility to adapt to changing needs. 

The Office of Facilities, Property, Safety and Management proposes to move from the current prescriptive 
format to a more performance-based approach to allow more flexibility in the design of education facilities 
while still incorporating reference to the current standards, codes and regulations. To help develop specific 
changes, we request input on the following areas: 

• What areas would additional flexibility be helpful, for example, providing breakout areas for 
flexible learning spaces, providing spaces that can be quickly and easily adapted by teachers and 
students or pursuing higher utilization of large, single-use spaces? 

• What factors should we take into account regarding emerging trends in Indian Country that impact 
should school design? 

• What are the highest priority considerations for design of the new schools? 

This consultation session provides the opportunity for the Tribes to provide input, comment on, raise concerns 
and make suggestions to guide us before we begin updating the Design Handbook. The current version of the 
Design Handbook can be accessed at the following link: https://www.bia.gov/as-ia/ofpsm/dfinc/info. 

Date Time Please Register in Advance at: 
Monday, July 25, 2022 2-4pm (EST) https://wwvv.zoomgov.com/meeting/register/vJlsc-

uhrz4jHVOkCamySqVouZ-AXxdyrtE 

We look forward to discussing this topic with you and welcome your written input by August 1, 2022, 
to consultation@bia.gov. If you have any questions, please contact consultation@bia.gov or 
Judith Wilson, Director, Office of Facilities, Property and Safety Management, by email at 
judith.wilson@bia.gov, or by phone at (703) 390-6314. 

Sincerely, 

Bryan Newland 
Assistant Secretary — Indian Affairs 
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